Hathersage Parish Council

Minutes of a meeting held at Hathersage Memorial Hall

 on 3 August 2010. 

Present – Councillors J Dietsch, D Jackson, R Olle, HJ Rodgers, A Schofield, J Shuttleworth & T Wain.
In attendance – CF Cave (Treasurer), J Robins (Clerk), Outseats Parish Councillor J Hodgkinson & one member of the public.
In the absence of the Cllr Cartledge, Cllr Rodgers was appointed Chair for the meeting.

Public participation

1. Tim Pritt from 6 The Dale attended. He expressed dissatisfaction with the response to an email he had sent to the Council regarding its objection to a proposed extension to his property. He thought that HPC was prejudiced against PDNPA and had therefore deliberately taken an opposing view. He was reassured that this is not the case and that all planning applications are fully discussed at Council meetings and a consensus view taken based solely on the opinions of the councillors. The Council’s objections were as stated in minute 7.2. from the HPC meeting of 4 May 2010. The Council confirmed that its main objection was that the extension was too close to the adjacent property.
2. There was no report from District Councillors. 

3. There was no report from the police.
King George’s Field Trust

1. Total funds stand at approximately £34,250.

2. There had been no requests for donations.

3. Accounts for payment. The schedule of accounts for payment totalling £25.00 was approved.

Council meeting

1. Apologies.

Apologies for absence had been received from Cllrs Cartledge, Mander & Tibenham.  

2.  Members declaration of interest.

Cllrs Rodgers and Wain declared an interest in item 7.1. as they have grand children who attend the playgroup.
3. Minutes.

The minutes of the meeting held on 6 July were approved. 

4. Planning Applications.
4.1. NP/DDD/ 0710/0661, White House Farm, Sheffield Road. Proposed lean-to conservatory extension to dwelling.

4.2. NP/DDD/0710/0669, White House Farm, Sheffield Road. Proposed link extension between existing dwelling and detached ancillary accommodation.
The Council has no objection to these applications because the isolated location of the property means that they will have no visual impact on other properties. The extensions will be constructed of local materials.
5. Planning Decisions.
5.1. NP/DDD/0410/0358, 6 The Dale.  Granted.

6. Financial matters.

6.1. The treasurer reported that the Natwest deposit account was only paying 0.5% interest. He had circulated details of alternative accounts paying higher rates of interest, some of which provided instant access and some of which tied up the money for longer. There is approximately £200,000 to invest and the Council agreed that he should invest £50,000 in each of four separate accounts paying the highest interest, two to provide instant access and two to provide access after 12 months. He will report back to the next meeting.
6.2. Booths Edge Lease. The lease runs out in March 2011. The treasurer had invited the tenants to renew the lease on the same terms at an increased annual rent in line with the increase in the RPI between December 2007 and December 2010. One of the tenants had agreed to these terms and he is waiting to hear from the other two.
6.3. The monthly accounts as previously circulated were approved. The treasurer reported that the permissible 2010/11 Section 137 expenditure is £7263.15 of which £2283.42 has been spent to date. A substantial part of the balance is allocated to the village caretaker’s wages for the rest of the financial year.
6.4. Accounts for payment totalling £21,250.57 (including £1,234.89 VAT) as previously circulated were approved. In addition an account for Abbeyfield Construction for £705.30 plus VAT of £123.43 was approved subject to Councillor Schofield being satisfied with defects to the floor tiling being rectified. It was noted that VAT of £6,757.57 would be payable by direct debit before the next meeting.

6.5. Councillors Rodgers and Schofield were authorised to sign cheques at the September meeting.

7. Correspondence.
7.1. Hathersage Playgroup has requested a donation towards the cost of provision of an outdoor play space. It is a not for profit limited company with a voluntary committee and has applied for charitable status. The Council agreed in principle to give a donation but would like details of the amount still required to complete the project. The clerk will obtain the information in time for the September meeting. 
7.2. The PDNPA Parishes’ Day takes place on Saturday 25 September at Ilam Hall Youth Hostel. The day will focus on finances, development planning and engagement with local communities. Cllr Rodgers will attend. If anyone else would like to go they should contact the clerk by 27 August.
7.3. DALC is offering two ‘Being a Good Employer’ training days on Wednesday 6 October and Saturday 9 October 9.00 am – 3.30. pm at a cost of £30 per delegate including lunch. Any councillor wishing to attend should let the clerk know.
8. Village matters.

8.1. Church Bank cobbles. The condition of the cobbles is deteriorating. The clerk has written several times to Phil Berry of DCC but no progress has been made. Cllr Rodgers and Chris Cave will write a letter as they had met Phil Berry last year to discuss the situation.

8.2. Stile by the Church. This has now been replaced by a gate.
9. Recreation Committee.  Cllr Jackson gave a report on the meeting held on 22 July. The minutes will be circulated in due course. The committee is still waiting for estimates for repairs to ensure the long term future of the pool. 
Becky Schofield had attended as representative of the pool staff and the committee was impressed by her enthusiasm and ideas for generating extra income. A meeting had been held with Adele Metcalf who offered to help the committee apply for a “Live and Work Rural Project” grant.  
There had been a problem with the pool heater this week and the water temperature had dropped but this has now been resolved. 
Cllr Rodgers reminded councillors that there is a designated fund for raising money for the swimming pool – the King George’s Field Trust. Any money donated for improvements to the pool needs to go into the trust’s account. 

The next meetings will be on 17 August and 14 September.
10. Website Committee. The website committee met on 19 July to review the site after six months of operation. The committee was generally happy with the way the site is running but would like it to be easier for casual browsers to find. The “what’s on” page is also proving difficult to keep regularly updated.
10.1. Consideration of proposal to optimise site. The web provider could optimise the site at a cost of £25 per hour. It would take two to three hours work to do this. The Council agreed to this proposal and the clerk will ask Outseats Parish Council if it will contribute a third of the cost.
10.2. Proposal to ask for a volunteer to keep “what’s on” page regularly updated. See item 11.1.
11. Outseats Parish Council. 

11.1. Cllr Mander had sent a report on the July meeting, the minutes of which will be circulated in due course. He reported that Outseats was purchasing grit at a lower price than DCC was offering. It will be stored locally and distributed by the Council. 

Outseats had suggested that the website committee approach Hope Valley College to see if any of its pupils would be interested in keeping the “what’s on” page of the website updated.

11.2. Cllr Jackson will represent Hathersage Parish Council at the next meeting of Outseats Parish Council which takes place on Monday 13 September at 7.30 pm in the Memorial Hall.                                      

12. Circulation Pack. The contents of the circulation pack were noted as follows: 

Village Centre Group June minutes.

Village Centre Group Chairman’s report.

DALC Circulars 31/2010 to 35/2010.

DCC b-line.

DCC Derbyshire Gold.

DCC Excellence in the Community Awards 2010.

The Playing Field.

DDDC Sports Awards 2010.

DDDC Beautiful Derbyshire campaign.

Clerks and Councils Direct
13. Date of next meeting – 7 September at 7.30 pm in the Hathersage Memorial Hall, Sampson Room.  

14. Items for information or next agenda. 
14.1. Emergency repairs had been carried out to the bus shelter on Main Road opposite the George. It had apparently been hit by a vehicle and on of the glass panels at the front had been dislodged. The clerk will check if the incident had been reported to the police.

14.2. Hallam FM are running an initiative to distribute tickets and vouchers to sick and under privileged children who would not normally have the opportunity to attend a “fun event” during their summer holidays. The swimming pool will take part in the scheme. 
14.3 Donation to Hathersage Playgroup.

14.4 External Auditor’s report. 

The meeting finished at 9.15 pm.
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